## Minutes of the Fairhope Recreation Board

The Fairhope Recreation Board met Wednesday, December 11, 2019 at 5:15 p.m. in the Rec Center at 803 North Greeno Road.

Present: Bob Keyser, Vann Saltz, Cathy Hudson, Pat White and Michelle Smith Absent: Derek Thomas, Corey Martin, Charlie Langham, and Jay Robinson. Gayle Fogarty took minutes.

The meeting was called to order by Bob Keyser at 5:15 p.m. The minutes of the November 13, 2019 meeting were considered and approved, after amending two items: update word from exceptions to expectations and update of ESMS Tri Club to TeamWorks Multisport Training, on a motion by Vann Saltz, seconded by Michelle Smith, none opposed.

**Old Business:** Pat White provided an update on the stadium becoming ADA compliant, he stated that the goal is to have it complete before graduation and added that a 90-day contract will be in place, once the bid is awarded. There was general discussion among the board members and Pat regarding a vision for the football/baseball areas, Vann agreed that a new entrance to volanta would be a positive improvement.

Pat added that he is working to get the bid for the pool out in January/February or March. Michelle requested waiting until after February to bid the pool, to allow Master Swim's members to prepare for an upcoming meet. Pat added that at this time he is not sure of the timeline on the pool.

There was general discussion among the board members regarding the founders press box. Pat commented that he would like to replace the press boxes, redo the bathrooms and place a fence around field one at Founder's Park, several board members agreed the park needs some improvements. Pat informed the board that he met with a lightning detection company, the service would send a notification to the City, if lightning is within 10 miles. The software is \$50,000, which is a one-time cost, and then an annual fee of \$1,000.

There was general discussion among the board members of the 5-year plan.

## **Old Business:**

Bob informed the board that he joined Pat, Charlie and Vann to look at the property on Co. Rd. 13 & 32, he added that the City renewed the lease to farm approximately 100 acres of the property. He added that he is looking at having a Rec Summit on January 25, for all youth and adult leagues, items to be discussed include board of directors for each league, club officers, updated bi-laws and facilities use agreements. He said, travel ball teams will be required to have a franchise agreement and stated that those using the City facilities are schools, recreation programs, and club programs. Bob informed the board that a tree outside the high school baseball field needs to be removed. He prepared a letter on behalf of the Recreation Board addressed to the Tree Committee requesting the tree be removed for public safety, see attached.

## **New Business:**

Cathy Hudson informed the board members that FHS won at the County meet. Sectionals were held in Mobile and 39 swimmers qualified, boys placed 1<sup>st</sup> and girls placed 2<sup>nd</sup>. Cathy also stated that Kaleigh Spears was named Alabama 6A7A State Champion 100 Butterfly at the State Meet in Auburn.

Cathy stated that all the new swim blocks have financial commitments, except for \$1,500, Bob stated that the Booster Club is interested in helping construct a ticket booth on the East side of the stadium for the visitors entrance, the club will work with the City on this project. Bob added that the Booster Club has formed a Capital Improvement Committee and he suggested that the Rec Board work with them on projects when possible.

Pat shared thoughts on the possible future of the 40-acre Colony Property on Co. Rd. 13 and the Rotary Youth Club outdoor playground. He added that phase # 1 of the volanta ADA stadium project will cost \$160.000, and phase # 2 will include handicap parking.

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:12 p.m.